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From Your President 
 
 
Ladies and Gents,  
 
Oh my, what an August!  The Eclipse then the Hurricane, so much de-
struction and loss of life.  It is difficult to comprehend the devastation 
and number of people who are homeless.  I hope you all made it 
through the storms safely.  Please let us know if we can assist any-
one. 
 
September promises to be a busy month!  Our September meeting 
program will be provided by Kimberly Jolly from the Fat Quarter Shop.  
Then the Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Show will be held Sept 22-
23 at the San Antonio Event Center.  I know several of our members 
have quilts in that show.  Hope you all can get out to support them! 
 
I can't wait to see you Thursday night, Sept 14th! 

 
Susan R. Hall 
Cotton Boll Quilting 
457 Silver Buckle 
Schertz TX 78154 
(210) 566-7619 
(210) 288-8205 (cell phone/text messages) 
https://wwwcottonbollquilting.com 
shal7613@aol.com 

 

J O I N  U S  O N  T H E  S E C O N D  T H U R S D A Y  O F  E V E R Y  M O N T H —

W E  M E E T  A T  7 : 0 0  P . M .  A T   

S T .  M A T T H E W ’ S  U N I T E D  M E T H O D I S T  C H U R C H  

( 2 7 3 8  M A C A R T H U R  V I E W ,  B E T W E E N  B R O A D W A Y  A N D  

N A C O G D O C H E S )  

SEPTEMBER 2017 

AHQG 2017 

Auction 

In October 

Notes: 

1. Joyce Boyd will start sign up for the AHQG Spring Retreat at 

the November meeting 

2. Linda Clark is looking for someone to play the piano at the 

December meeting.  If you play please talk to Linda. 
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PRAYER LIST 

The AHQG Board feels we can all benefit from prayer. If you would like to raise someone in prayer-for whatever 

reason-please contact one of the board members. No specific reason required.  

 

 The families and friends of those suffering from the recent natural disasters—the wild fires in the  

 western states, the damaging results of the hurricanes and the earthquake in Mexico. 

 Maggie Oswald’s 3 year old great niece Ava Wohltman is facing neurosurgery. 

 Janis, mother of two members, Rochelle Couch & Lauren Seay—-health issues 

 Julie Olson’s Mother—health issues 

 Nephew of Geri Collins—very ill 

 Vickie Dubose and her family 

 Phyllis Shaw and family– her parents are elderly and suffering from poor health  

 Garnett Szurek—health issues 

 Michelle Hanus and Claudette Booker—-Mother’s health issues 

 Michelle Anderson—health issues 

 Diann Arnold — health issues. 

 Beth Barron’s grandson, Keaton—in treatment again.  Please remember him and his family. 

 The family of Joanne Krepps — her  nephews—in law enforcement, and all other law 

 enforcement personnel.  

 Our military members as they work to keep our country free.  Please pray for their families left at home. 

 The guild members we haven’t seen recently, or those who just need a little more  

 encouragement with whatever is going on in their lives.  

 The leaders of our country —-that they make the right decisions to keep our country great.   
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NAME 
AH 

NAME TAGS 

One good way for everyone to get to know each other is to wear our name 

tags.  Joyce Boyd was kind enough to make several and all they need is your 

name.  If you don’t have an AHQG name tag ask for one when you sign in.   
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MEMBERSHIP 
 

Hello everone, 

At our August meeting we had 51 members and 4 new member for  total of 55 attendees.  Please welcome our new 

members: 

 Susan Graham    Mary Lou Oviedo 

 Tillie Carrisalez (former member)  Brenda Reynolds 

 Rebecca Champan 

Thank you for your attendance and hope to see you at the September meeting. 

Membership Lady 

Marie 
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
 Kathleen Dunn-Cane 3rd 
 Cyndie Salomon 3rd 
 Deborah Wilder 5th 
 Debra Freese 10th 
 Kathleen wright 11th 
 Ellen Coke 13th 
 Patricia Alva 18th 
 Trina Hibbrd 18th 
 Pam Marsh 18th 
 Mary Ann Kocurek 20th 
 Toni Proksell 21st 
 Judy Spencer 22nd 
 Geri Collins 27th 
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CHARITY 

I hope to have everything back to normal this month as for as charity and our chari-
ty bee go.  I am planning on having the bee this month, just could not do it last 
month.   
 
We are doing ok as far as quilts and pillowcases for the hospital go   Let’s keep up 
the good work for the kids. 
 
Hope to see everyone at the guild meeting. 
 
Joanne Krepps 
Charity Chair 



 

 

Quilters’ Blogs and Other Resources 
 

www.thesplendidsampler.com 

 

 

For Local Quilt Shows Check out —- www.quiltersresources.net 

 

Tips, Tricks, and Tuts Tuesday - Round Robin Quilts by Margie Posted: 26 Jan 2016 07:07 PM PST 

B. Bumble & Company Blog   http://buzzingandbumbling.blogspot.com/  

Our own Doris Rice’s blog is at http://quiltingqueenonline.com   The Queen’s Rustic Retreat can be 

found at http://www.queensrusticretreat.com 

 

http://www.oneblockwonder.com  

 

“Fabric Mutt” at http://fabricmutt.blogspot.com/ 
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FROM THE PARLIAMENTARIAN  

 

Thank you to the nominating committee for the 2018 Board , Millie Moczygemba, Janice Cutrer, Maggie Oswald, Mona Jones and Josie 

Anderson.  These ladies compiled a list of qualified nominees to serve the Alamo Heritage Quilt Guild Board of Directors for 2018. 

The nominees are:   President:  Millie Moczygemba 

 2nd Vice President:  Susan Hall 

 Parliamentarian:  Pam Miller 

Linda Clark, 1st Vice President, Phyllis Shaw, Treasurer, and Julie Olson, Secretary, have agreed to stay on the Board of Directors in 

their present positions. 

 

NOTE:  As stated in the by-laws nominations may be taken from the floor at the September meeting.  Officers shall have been members 

of the AHQG for 6 months prior to nomination.  President must have served at least one year or currently be serving on the AHQG 

Board of Directors prior to nominations. 

http://www.thesplendidsampler.com/
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/TheQuiltingQueenOnlineBlog/~3/7EG0rboKN5Q/tips-tricks-and-tuts-tuesday-round.html?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://buzzingandbumbling.blogspot.com/
Http://quiltingqueenonline.com
Http://quiltingqueenonline.com
http://fabricmutt.blogspot.com/


 

 

PAGE 6 

PROGRAMS 

Hello Everyone!   What an array of tasty dishes we had to sample at our annual summer potluck this past 
month.  We have some very talented cooks in our Guild!  Thanks everyone for bringing your favorite dishes 
to share with us.  We also had fun with a quilting word search puzzle and playing bingo that our First Vice 
Present, Linda Clark organized.  Thanks Linda for organizing those games for us.  What a nice evening to 
relax and enjoy the company of other quilters.   

You will not want to miss our Guild meeting on Thursday, September 14th either as Kimberly Jolly and 
Jocelyn Ueng from Fat Quarter Shop in Manchaca, Texas, will be doing a trunk show featuring “It’s Sew 
Emma”.  I am really looking forward to their presentation as we had to reschedule it from last year.  They 
will be bringing books, patterns and some other items for sale, as well as quilts to show from the books and 
patterns.  So, you may want to bring a little of your spending money in case there is something there you 
cannot go home without! 

You will also want to mark your calendar for Saturday, September 16th—designated “sew in” for the Auc-
tion in October.  Stand by for some more definitive instructions from Janet Daniel, our Action Chair, on 
how you can help make this a highly successful fund raiser for the Guild. 

You will want to also make sure you have our October Guild’s events on your calendar as well!  Kathy Hay-
son, one of our Guild members, will be presenting a demo on Gelli Plate Printing on fabric during our Guild 
meeting on Thursday, October 12th.  Kathy showed me some neat examples of this technique she used to 
create her own fabric which she then used to create some beautiful quilts and journal covers.  I am looking 
forward to learning more about this technique!  And then of course, on Saturday, October 14th, we’ll have 
our Auction – and you definitely do not want to miss this big event! 

I also have the class sample and supply list for our November 11th workshop.  We will be making an ap-
pliqued sampler using the Leaves Galore template and pattern from Sue Pelland Designs.  The picture of 
this sampler just does not do it justice!  Janie Alonzo from Zo-Ray Creations in Austin, Texas, a certified 
Sue Pelland instructor, will be conducting the workshop.  I am taking sign-ups for the workshop now.  You 
can also preorder a kit for the workshop or provide your own fabrics.  If you provide your own fabric Janie 
has asked that you have the applique fabrics fused before the workshop.  She shared that in order to get the 
most from the workshop, it helps to have the applique fabric fused before class.  Please see me to sign up 
and help you make your decision about whether to pre-order the kit with just the pre-fused applique fabric 
and/or the background fabric or whether you will provide your own pre-fused applique fabric.  I have to turn 
in a final number for kits after our October meeting so Janie can have the kits ready for the November work-
shop. 

And be sure to check out our Alamo Heritage Quilt Guild 2017 calendar to see what else we have planned 
for the rest of this year.  I hope you are able to join us for some of those events.  And, as always, please send 
me any suggestions for next year’s programs and workshops since often speaker’s calendars are booked well 
in advance.  I could not pull this all together without your support and suggestions so please keep them com-
ing!  

We hope you are able to join us at our next Guild meeting on September 14th, you won’t want to miss it, 
and we look forward to seeing you there.   

v/r,  

Kathy  
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2017 AHQG CALENDAR 
All Thursday evening programs held at St. Matthew’s UMC. 

All Saturday workshops held at Holy Trinity Presbyterian Church, 16245 Nacogdoches Rd, SA TX.  

January 
  
  

12 Program:  Denise Green, Holl Dee Quilts, Luling, Texas.  Lecture and Trunk Show • Judy 
Niemeyer Trunk Show - quilts made by Denise using Judy’s patterns and techniques. 

14 Workshop:   Denise Green, Holly D Quilts, Luling, Texas.  “ The Cactus Flower” Table 
Runner Foundation Paper Piecing Workshop. 
  

February 
  
  
  

9 Program:  Peggy True, San Antonio, Texas.  Program, “Fascinations – a Quilter’s Explora-
tion of Designing with Radial Symmetry” with a trunk show of about 45 quilts.  In addition, 
Peggy will share with us information on the “Threads of Love” charity. 

11 Workshop:  Designated to be Auction Sew In 

March 
  
  

9 Program:  Michael Young, AHQG Member, San Antonio, Texas.  Trunk Show. 
  

11 Workshop:  Michael Young, AHQG Member, San Antonio, Texas.  “One Block Wonder” 
quilt workshop. 
  

April 13 
  

Program:  Charity Night. 
  

Retreat   May 4-7 

May 
  
  

11 Program:  Guild Show and Tell; a Special Show and Tell from AHQG Retreat attendees and 
a Trunk Show by Kathy Smith featuring Machine Embroidery. 

13 Workshop:  None. 
  

June 
  
  
  

8 Program:  Heidi Staples, Boerne, Texas, Presentation/Trunk Show sharing projects from her 
book Sewing Organized for the Busy Girl and her blogspot “Fabric Mutt”. 
  

10 Workshop:  Designated to be Auction Sew In. 
 

July 
  
  

13 Program: Guild Skill Builders Stations for Demos set up such as Y-Seams, Mitered Borders 
and Applique. 

15 Workshop:   Doris Rice, The Quilting Queen. McQueeny, Texas, “Sweet Liberty” or 
“Flying Free” table runner, placemats or small wall hanging – the choice is yours! 
  

August 10 Program:  Potluck Summer Salad Dinner 
NOTE:  Tony Hansen will have his Mobile Sharpening Unit set up in parking lot for all of 
your sharpening needs. 
  

September 
  
  
  

14 Program:  Kimberly Jolly, Fat Quarters Shop, Manchaca, Texas, Trunk Show featuring “It’s 
Sew Emma”. 

16 Workshop:  Designated to be Auction Sew In. 
  

October 12 Program:  Kathy Hayson, Demo on Creating Your Own Unique Fabric using Gelli Plate 
Printing 

14 AHQG Auction 
  

November 9 Program:  Janie Alonzo, Zo-Ray Creations, Austin, Texas, Certified Sue Pelland Designs 
Instructor, Lecture and Trunk Show “Fast and Fabulous” with quilts made using the Leaves 
Galore Template. 
  

11 Workshop:  Janie Alonzo, Zo-Ray Creations, Austin, Texas.  Leaves Galore Technique Ro-
tary Cut Applique Class. 
  

December 14 Program:  Christmas Party / TBD/Exchange 
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AHQG AUCTION 
 

4 WEEKS!! October 14, 2017 at Holy Trinity Presbyterian Church, 16245 Nacogdoches Rd. By the next guild meeting on Septem-

ber 14th, we will be four weeks out from the QUILT AUCTION!  Hope you are following the AHQG web site with customized 

views of the Auction Quilts; we have beautiful quilts that are ready for the bidding. Remember, the Quilt Auction is our primary 

fundraiser every two years, please help us out. �  

Friendly reminder – Saturday, September 16th is another FUN Sew-in to work on Auction items.  We have a group leader for each 

project and all we need is YOU and your sewing machine. 

There are still plenty of opportunities to donate items to the Auction.  We are in need of silent auction items and Finished Quilts! 

Please bring your donations to the guild meeting; I will take them for you. 

On our WAY to an Awesome Auction!! 

 

Janet Daniel 

Auction Chair 
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SIGN UP SHEET FOR AUCTION FOOD 

 

Small Fruit Tray Mary Ann Allar  

Small Cheese Tray Mona Jones 

3 doz cookies Joyce Boyd Esther Jo. Cindy M. 

2 doz Bar Cookies  

   (or Brownies) Michelle G. Amanda Dove Janice Cutrer 

Potato Salad Mary Lou Oviedo Nancy Troyer Doris Rice 

Med Bag Tortilla Chips Joyce H. Carol DeArment 

Med Bag Potato Chips Pat Brookes 

Veggie Tray Linda Clark 

Green Salad Josie Anderson  

1 pint Dip Trina Hibbard Eileen Pape 

1 pint Guacamole Millie Pam M  

Bundt or Sheet Cake Marie E. Vicki D. Ruth Ann W. 

1 Gal Iced Tea Tom Dengler Dave Duque Geri Collins Ellen Coke 

Bags of Ice Joyce B Millie Jan Owens Pam M. 

Sandwiches Maggi Oswald   
 
Muffins Janet Daniel 
 
 
Guild will provide coffee, plates, napkins and silver 
 
 
Please contact Linda Clark or Maggi Oswald by October 12 if you are unable to bring the item you 
signed up for. 
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 Memories by the Yard  
“Helping you make memories that last”  

8015 Mainland Dr.  

(right off Bandera Rd.)  

San Antonio, TX  

210-520-4833  

www.memoriesbytheyard.com  

Susan R. Hall 
(Guild Member) 

  

Thank 
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Thank you  
Susan 
Cotton Boll Quilting  
457 Silver Buckle  
Schertz, TX 78154  
(210) 566-7619  
(210) 288-8205  
www.cottonbollquilting.com    

 

Thank you all for coming out to support the Cotton Boll Quilting Birthday Celebration!  If you missed out, we still have lots of tantalizing fabric 

for you to touch and take home!! 

With about 300 bolts out of the way, I have had room to put out some new lines of Christmas fabric, Amy Butler's Soul Mate and Bookshelf Bo-

tanicals!  Oh yes and new Northcott Mystic Gradations!  

We also have a new Block of the Month that will start in November.  Floral Menagerie is a 12 month Animal Applique Quilt that finishes at 72 by 

96 inches...perfect for a Twin/Full bed!  Registration Fee is $26.40 and monthly fee for 11 payments will be $18.00/month plus tax and shipping(if 

applicable). 

Cotton Boll Quilting will be closed Saturday, 9 Sept, to visit the Queen's Rustic Retreat and Thurs thru Saturday, Sept 21-24, for the Greater San 

Antonio Quilt Guild Show.  Come out to the show and say hi!  We will be in booth #22  

https://www.cottonbollquilting.com 

 

http://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
https://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
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2017 AHQG Board  

President Susan Hall 

 210-288-8205 

1st Vice President Linda Clark 

2nd Vice President Kathy Smith 

Secretary Julie Olson 

Treasurer Phyllis Shaw 

Parliamentarian 
Mildred 
Moczygemba 

Chair, Charity Joanne Krepps 

Chair, Fund-Raising Doris Rice 

Chair, Membership Marie Emerson 

Librarian Susan Feeley 

Newsletter Editor Ruth Ann Willey 

  

Sub -Commit tee Chai rs  

Hospitality/ 
Quilt Angels 

Joyce Boyd 

Ann Barnett 

Door Prizes OPEN 

Publicity Maggie Oswald 

Website Editor Tom Dickens 

Facebook Manager Cathy Kropp 

Publicity Maggie Oswald 

Sunshine & 
Shadows 

Shirley Carter 
210-452-3801 

 

E-mail your board at  

shall7613@aol.com 

AHQG website: 
www.alamoheritagequiltguild.com 
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Quilt 

Angels 

 
Quilt Angels are AHQG 

members who greet visitors at 

our monthly meetings and 

answer questions about the 

guild. They also mentor new 

guild members. 

Please take visitors and new 

members “under your wing” by 

volunteering to be a Quilt Angel. 

See Ann Barnett at the meeting. 

Next  Meet ing:  December  11th  
 
Remember to bring your… 

Name Tag Show and Tell Items 

Library Books Charity Items  

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 

Rates 

 ► Business card size $5.00 

 ► Quarter page $10.00 

 ► Half page $20.00 

 ► Full page $40.00 

Deadline 

15th of each month for next month’s issue 

Contact 

Susan Hall 210-288-8205 

 

Please don’t forget that Newsletter articles 

are due the 15th of every month!   

Thank You! 

Ruth Ann Willey 

Newsletter Editor 
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ATTENTION: 

If you have anything of interest to share with 

the guild members please be sure to let the 

newsletter editor know.  There’s always room 

for  sharing in the newsletter. 

3423 Cooper Breaks 

San Antonio, TX 78247-3049 

www.alamoheritagequiltguild.com 

e-mail:  alamoquilters@yahoo.com 

Next  Meet ing:   September  14th  
 

Remember to br ing your…  
Name Tag Show and Tell Items 

Library Books Charity Items 

 


